
 

Notices 
 

End of the School Year Goodbyes 
 

It’s always with 
sadness at the 
end of a school 
year that we 
have to say 

goodbye to those 
moving on to 

pastures new. We 
wish all the very 

best to those 
staff taking on 
new challenges 
Miss Tottle, Mrs 
May, Mr Lang, 
Miss Dite, Miss 

Fowler and Mr Guest. 
We’ve played games in 
assembly this morning 
and the children gave 
them a lovely send off.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



IMPORTANT – Change in School Timings 
 

In September, we are making changes to our school timings.  
The day will be: 8.50am – 3.20pm (YN 8.50-3.00pm Staff will greet your 

children in the Early Years Garden)  
 

In the mornings we want children to line up in a designated place (in white 
on the map) on the playground ready and 

 In the line at 8.49!  
Their class teacher will then walk them into their classroom at 8.50am. At 
the end of the day, children in classrooms on the ground floor (in blue on 

the map) can be collected from the classroom door. Y4/Y5/Y6 will be brought 
downstairs by the class teacher, to be dismissed from the sports cage. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 



PE Days NEXT term 
 

Reception – Mondays (an into to PE) 
Year 1 – Wednesdays 
Year 2 – Thursdays 
Year 3 – Tuesdays 
Year 4 – Thursdays 
Year 5 – Tuesdays 
Year 6 – Wednesday 

Year 6 - Swimming on Tuesday 
     

Summer Maths Fun 
 

Stuck wishing you had some maths to do over the summer holidays? Well 
here is the answer! Nrich are setting a new interactive game or puzzle each 

day between July 18th and Sept 2nd. Follow this link to improve your 
marvellous maths. 

https://nrich.maths.org/14283 
 

What’s Been Happening this Week? 
 

 
This week we say 
goodbye to our 

amazing year 6 
cohort. They 
have had a fun 
filled week with 
lots of special 
events to 
celebrate their 
time at Fair 
Furlong and the 
next chapter in 
their lives at 
secondary.  
 

https://nrich.maths.org/14283


 
On Monday we held their 
leavers assembly and it 
was great to see so many 
parents attend. The room 
was filled with smiles, 
laughter and happy tears. 
The children received their 
leavers hoodies (we just 
hope the heat dies down a 
little for them to enjoy them, 
although we doubt this will 
stop them).  



The children also went to Crealy 
Adventure Park with well stocked mini 
buses and bags to deal with the heat. 

They did us proud one last time - 
they are always commented on 
how well behaved they are off site 
by the public. We saw sun, cloud, thunder and rain but this did not stop 
their smiles all day. They loved every minute and was great to see them 
relax after such an amazing work ethic this year.  
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 



On the last day of term, the children had a fun filled day with the last 
assembly of the year and a jam-packed day of alternative sports including 
nerf wars and blow up dart, finishing with a colour run! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Lastly, we would like to wish all our year 6’s - those that finished the year 
with us and those who departed part way through the year- all the best in 
their futures. You will be missed greatly and just remember, our doors are 
always open! 

 



Year 1 have had a nice day exploring our 
local area. They looked at different houses, 
shops and transport. They even spotted a 

red letter box! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



Umpire class were very lucky to have 
a visit from an umpire from Harptree 

Villages Cricket Club on Monday 
morning. We learnt all about the job 
of a cricket umpire and even learnt 

how to do some of the signals - and 
shout, "howzat!" The children then 
had some games of cricket, learning 

some basic batting and bowling skills. 
The children thoroughly enjoyed and 

engaged brilliantly in the activities and 
had a fantastic time! 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Golden Lunchtime Table 

 Congratulations to this week’s Golden 
Lunchtime Tables for the children in 

Y1-Y6. 
Darcey Stevens, Brody Cole, Freddie 

Hughes, Olivia Owen, Logan Kennedy, 
Ellie Munford, Demi Harding, Tommy 
Hughes, Lilly Watts, Lewis Priddis.  

      
Each have shown good manners, 
good listening, trying new food etc. 

 

On a Friday afternoon 3 names are 
pulled out from each year group (Y1-
Y6) pot and then on a Monday these 
children get the chance to have their 
dinner early, sit at the Golden Table 
using golden cutlery and be served 

with fizzy water to drink 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Breakfast Club 

 Breakfast club has an English theme 
for the last day of term. Lots of 

tasty goodies on offer to tempt the 
tastebuds.  



 Club Booking Email 
Menu Change Updates 
Cleaner Vacancy Text  

After School Club Closure 21st July 
Reminder 

New School Timings Flyer 
Chew Valley Open Day Flyer – Year 5 

 

 

Certificates Awarded for Outstanding Achievement this 
SCHOOL YEAR 

 

 Learning Together: Dolly Jackson 

 Enthusiasm: Amya Young, Sommer Wring, Freddie Bourton 

 Challenge: Liam Holden, Milo Powell, Demi Brady-Head 

 Respect: Daniel Burchart, Cameron Swatton 

 Trust: Jamie Baker- Chant, Nadia Korczewska, Kalia Marinova, 
Amelie Sanderson, Grayson Wooten 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

First Week Back Menu – Week 3 
 
Monday: Pizza, Quorn Hotdog, Jacket Potato with Tuna or Tomato Pasta 
Tuesday: Eggy Rice, chicken and veg, Macaroni Cheese, Jacket Potato with 
Beans or Tomato Pasta  
Wednesday: Beef Roast, Veggie Sausages or Tomato Pasta 
Thursday: Beef Meatballs, Veggie Lasagne with Pasta, Jacket Potato with 
Tuna or Tomato Pasta 
Friday:  Fish Fingers and Chips, Quorn Dippers, Jacket Potato with Beans 
or Tomato Pasta 



Writers & Readers of the Term 

A huge well done to our Writers of the Term: 
Phase 1 Mila-Rose Davis 

Phase 2 Olivia Owen 
Phase 3 Paulina Jastrembska 

 
And our Readers of the Term: 

Finley James, Minnie Hancock, Audrey Buxton, Ethan Barnes, Evie Spencer, 
Stanley Forrest, Tillie-Mae Roberts, Kaya Goldyn, Oumie Barrow, Darla 
Hawkes, Sophia higginson, Lily-Rose Slane, Zak Barnes, Cooper Bryant 

We enjoyed celebrating with you in assembly. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Bronze Star Awards 
Congratulations to Bronze stars this week               
Alice Hunt, Lily-Rose Allen, Skye Perryman, 
Reggie Watson, Mohak Saini, Lilah Derrick, 

Colton Tolliver, Sommer Wring, Colton Sanderson, 
Cora Money, Dempsey Gorman, Freddie Cummings, 

Hollie Bridges, Alivia Sanderson, Mason Spencer, Ella 

Hole, Charlie Delaney, Harper Mortlock, Jaxson Taylor, Grace Lyons, Sean 
Holden, Jayvya Baptiste, Derby Tunde, Jahmari Henry, Louie Marsh, Skylar-
Rose Friend, Leo Bray Harrison, Brazton Whitfield, Regan Tucker – keep up 

the hard work! 
 
 



Silver Star Awards 
 

Well done to Cory Banks, Mia Bedford, George 

Holly, Nova Coggins, Rae Collins, Evie Spicer, 
Izma Alade, Freddie Hughes, Jazson Taylor, 
Elsie Harrison, Tendai Saunders-Tadzembwa, 

Ivy Marsh, Harper-Rose Hulcoop, Manisa Rezaei, Freddie Davis, Esmae 
Davis, Amya Young, Kaleb Barnes, Blake Bayly, Lilly Davies, Amelia-Rose 

Mansie, Ostin Delaney, Arabella Briggs, Johnny Davis, Thomas Martin, Theo 
Souch, Demi Harding, Ketherine Wilson, Ferah Hazir, Lillie Clark, Isabella 

Webber, Mohamet Fall, Gracie Anstey, Millie Exon, Riley Jones, Max Dibble, 
Lola Collins, Ford Griffin, Joseph Marks, Manasse Ntambwe Yampanya, Josh 
Trotter, Grayson Wootten, Molly Powell, Tommy Laird, Kyle Williams, Ashlee 
Neale, Amelie Sanderson who have been superstars and earned their Silver 

Star Award. Fantastic effort – well done! 
 

GOLD STAR Awards 

 
HUGE congratulations to Noah Saunders-
Tadzembwa, Oliver Goldyn, Oumie Barrow, 
Madison Bedford, Paulina Jastrebka, Gija 

Paulaskate, Darla Hawkes, Danil Garashchenko, 
Milo Powell, Skyla Banfield, Kaya Goldyn, Daisy Squire, Stanley Forrest, 

Myla Nichols, Preston Parker, Lily Rose Slane, Jake Whitfield, Sande Amollo, 

Lucy Baldwin, Lacie Perryman, Zak Barnes, Freya Bedford, Emma Hoanh for 
earning your GOLD STAR award!! What an achievement – you should be 

very proud of yourself 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Achievements Outside of School 
 

 

 
 

Skyla B has earned this super shiny 
gold award from her “Song and 

Dance Club”. 
 

Skyla not only took part in the 
musical “Annie” but was chosen to 

be the lead role herself.  
 

Well done Skyla! 
 
 
 
 
 

Miley O has received this fantastic 
certificate from City of Bristol 

Gymnastics for taking part in their 
recreational competition.  

 
She needed to master various moves, 
different types of jumps as well as 

perfecting the Back Support 
transistion into Front Support.  

 
Congratulations Miley! 

 
 

We’re very proud of you both 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Attendance this Week 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Attendance Awards 
 

Well done to all of our attendance award winners! 
 

78 pupils have 100% attendance for terms 5 & 6 and 
have received a badge and a certificate. 

 
120 pupils have 95% plus attendance this term 6 and 

have received a certificate 
 

3 pupils have 100% attendance for the WHOLE YEAR - 
Well done to Mia Gursztyn, Isabella Dan and Jay Keal! 
They were lucky enough to receive a scooter and helmet 

as a reward. 
 

 
 
 
 

KS1 
Position 

Class % 
Attendance 

KS2 
Position 

Class % 
Attendance 

1st  Tree Surgeons 88.30% 1st  Engineers 95.80% 

2nd   Film Makers 87.60% 2nd  Stonemasons 95.30% 

3rd  Horticulturalists 87.10% 3rd  Biologists 89.10% 

4th  Umpires 85.30% 4th  Set Designers 86.20% 

5th Pilots 78.90% 5th    Builders 82.10% 

6th  Surgeons 74.70% 6th  Geneticists 81.50% 

   7th  Dentists 81.00% 

   8th  Chefs 80.80% 



 
 

 
 
 
 
Term 1 
Thurs 1st Sept   INSET Day 
Fri 2nd Sept    INSET Day 
Mon 5th Sept     FIRST DAY OF TERM 
Tues 13th Sept   Year 3 & 4 - Meet the teacher at 2:30pm 
Weds 15th Sept    Year 5 & 6 – Meet the teacher at 2:30pm 
Thurs 15th Sept   Year 1 & 2 – Meet the teacher at 2:30pm 
Fri 7th Oct    Harvest Festival 
Weds 12th – Thurs 13th Oct Parents Evening 
Mon 17th – Thurs 20th Oct Year 5 Camp 
Fri 21st Oct    INSET Day 
Fri 21st Oct    LAST DAY OF TERM 
 
Term 2 
Fri 31st Oct     FIRST DAY OF TERM 
Weds 16th Nov   Anti-Bullying Day/Odd Socks Day 
Weds 7th – Thurs 8th Dec Phase 1 Performances 
Fri 16th Dec    LAST DAY OF TERM 

 
 
 

 

 

  

DATA PROTECTION REGULATION – You may not be aware but the General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) came into 
force in May 2018.  We are required to conduct due diligence for all parents to be aware of the regulation and how it 

affects their child and the way the school deals with their personal data.  Under the regulation we have a responsibility 

to ensure to the best of our ability that any personal data held is up to date.  We would ask that should any of your 

personal data change i.e. telephone number, address, medical needs etc that you please inform the school as soon as 

2022/23 School Dates 
Term 1 

Thursday 1 September to Friday 21 October 
(Thursday 1st September, Friday 2nd September & Friday 21st October: INSET DAY) 

Term 2 
Monday 31 October to Friday 16 December 

Term 3 
Tuesday 3 January to Friday 10 February 

(Tuesday 3rd January: INSET DAY) 
Term 4 

Monday 20 February to Friday 31 March 
Term 5 

Monday 17 April to Friday 26 May 
Term 6 

Monday 5 June to Friday 21 July 
(Friday 7th July: INSET DAY) 

Bristol Libraries https://www.bristol.gov.uk/libraries-archives  - The service is free and open to all members of the 
public. They can offer temporary library cards for visitors and library cards for people with no permanent address. 
There are 28 libraries across the City 



possible so we can update our records.  You will still receive an annual data collection sheet every September but we 

would ask you not to wait but inform the school of any changes immediately. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


